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Guidance for when ‘Photography’ consent is not given at 
Durham Scout events 

You’ve been given this necker to be worn by a member/volunteer of your 
section as they’ve indicated in the consent process that there is no 
consent in place for photos / videos. Please explain this guidance to the 
member and help us to make this a safe event for them. 

• The necker must be worn on top of any other clothing and should 
be as visible as possible at all times. 

• When taking part in an activity that needs neckers removed, 
please hang the necker on the gate of the activity. This will 
indicate to the communications team to not take photos of that 
activity at that particular time. 

• If your member sees that their photo or a video is being taken, 
they need to make the person aware that this can’t be taken. 

• During ‘gatherings’ it’s key that they take a level of responsibility 
to stay out of photos and videos. Examples of this could include: 

o Not standing at the front during ceremonies 
o Turning their back to the camera when it points in their 

direction 

• Neckers should be handed back in at the help desk or event 
control AFTER the member has left site. They must be handed to 
someone and the return recorded – not just left unattended. 

• Failure to get the return recorded could result in an invoice being 
sent for £5.00 per necker. 

• If you have any queries, catch a member of the communications 
team (who will all be wearing lanyards or will identify themselves 
when asked) or email communications@durhamscouts.org.uk. 


